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Last year was another year of progress for TOPCU . 
Tucson Old Pueblo Credit Union increased capital 
to $ 8,615,900 by the end of 2010. Capital amounted 
to 6.9 % of assets which was an increase from the 
year before. Some of this increase in capital is due to 
the organization continuing to reap the benefits of 
efficiency steps taken in 2010 and the prior year . Loan 
losses subsided as well. The loan loss ratio for 2010 was 
2.38 %, with a six month running ratio (for the last six 
months) of 2.08 %. The loan losses for the month of 
December  2010 were only $ 39, 945 after recoveries. 
Annualizing the December figure amounts to a loss ratio 
of only .52%. TOPCU expects loan losses to continue 
this downward trend in the immediate future.

Part of Tucson Old Pueblo Credit Union’s financial 
activity is making loans to its members. Both nationally 
and locally, the demand for loans has significantly 
diminished. While the Credit Union has adjusted to this 
diminished demand we also continue to provide good 
quality loans to our members. TOPCU has more than 
enough money to meet any foreseeable loan demand, 
without compromising our lending standards. As in 
years past, we are pleased  to meet the lending needs of 
our members .

TOPCU continually seeks to deepen member 
relationships. Our credit union continues the member 
rewards program and our organization strives to 
increase member relationships through mailings, email 
and the personal contact many of us enjoy. Tucson Old 
Pueblo Credit Union is a cooperative organization; we 
all own it.

The success of 2010 is largely due to the hard work of 
TOPCU employees and staff. In a real sense , they all 
work for us , so it is appropriate that we thank them for 
their hard work and sacrifice today.   

Russell Hughes




